



8/1/17

**ROCKLAND COUNTY INTERGROUP**

**Minutes from July 11, 2017**

**Group Representatives: Back to Basics, New Light Group, Sloatsburg Group, Step by Step, Thruway Men's, West Nyack Group,**

**REPORTS:**

**Secretary Report:**

No report for June 6, 2017

**Treasurer Report:**

Read and accepted for 6.1.17-6.30.17

Opening working balance:	\$7434.88
Group 7 <sup>th</sup> Tradition:	\$830.15
Meeting List Sales	\$40.00
Expenses:	<b>\$-866.61</b>
Closing Working Balance:	\$7438.42
Working Balance (excluding prudent reserve of \$6.3k)	<b>\$1138.42</b>
Share-a-Day (Not RCI money)	\$1442.43

**Share-A-Day:**

Date: October 1, 2017- Sunday

Sub-committees are formed. Working on getting insurance and entertainment. Jeff is working on a schedule and flyers. Need funds in addition to the \$500 from GSR to help offset a rent increase of \$200.

Still need help to organize and plan as well as volunteers to help set up and clean up.

Next meeting is 8.13.17 at 10:30 AM at the Nanuet Diner



**SENY liaison:**

Not present. Alcothon will be on Christmas Eve. Still looking for a location. General Services is in need of a new secretary. Discovery Convention (area Al-Anon) banquet and dance is coming up. They need bi-lingual translators.

**Women's Corrections:**

Big books filled. Need unabridged version and will be ordering this month.

**Men's Corrections:**

All is going well. No speakers needed at this time

**Meeting Lists:**

Not present. In the process of rectifying variances between website and printed.

**Answering Service:**

Email address is [hotline@aarockland.org](mailto:hotline@aarockland.org), list of responsible groups into 2018 is on the website. Please ensure that your rep emails their group list with legible names and numbers in a timely manner.

Any group that wants to be added to the hotline can, we need more groups.

**H & I**

All commitments filled.

**Bookers:**

No report

**Public Information:**

Meetings will be on the 2<sup>nd</sup> Wednesday of the month at 7 pm. Next meeting is July 13<sup>th</sup> and will be held in the Palisades mall behind Popeyes. Looking for a permanent meeting place.

1<sup>st</sup> meeting was 6.7.17. 9 attendees. Went over what PI is and what it is not.



**Website:**

Banner is up for Grapevine/HNI/Intergroup meetings at Saint Anne.

Discussed updating meeting list with NY intergroup. It's very complicated and needs to be done on an individual group basis. It was discussed that we back out entirely from NY intergroup. Also suggested that we cross-link on each other's websites. John suggested getting a form to bring back to our groups

**Service:**

Offer was made to come and talk about intergroup at individual business meetings. Let either Mike or Kevin know if we're interested. Service will have a table at Share-a-day and would like intergroup reps/officers to stop by and meet and greet.

**Young People in AA:**

No report

**Old Business:**

Meeting at St. Anne in August also.

Phone service remains problematic – Ray/John had a conference call with the head of the service and they are now using the most up-to-date Rockland Meeting list.

Follow up conversation was had with Vonage for Business to get calls directly to the person on duty. Cost will be significantly less. New potential process was discussed.

Motion made and carried to print a proposal for the new service for reps to take back to our home groups to vote on.

**New Business:**

Share-a-day needs funds for rent increase (\$250-\$450) et. Al. Motion was made and carried to fund Share-a-day \$700, \$500 to match GSR and \$200 for rent increase.